Saint Mark Presbyterian Church
Guidelines for Worshipers
 There will be one in-person worship service at 10:30. The service will be
recorded and available on the St. Mark website on Sunday afternoon. Worshipers
wishing to attend in-person services must follow these guidelines. If you are not
comfortable with in-person worship at this time, you are encouraged to watch or
listen to the service using the links on the St. Mark website.
 Only the front entrance will be open. Please use the front parking lot. Only the
Sanctuary, Narthex, and restrooms will be open. All other areas should be
considered off-limits at this time. Please plan to arrive between 10:15 and 10:25 am.
 At this time, there will be no Sunday School, no nursery and no fellowship time in
the parlor. Feel free to visit with your friends in the parking lot after the service.
 Worshipers will be greeted at the front door and screened. Those who feel well,
have not come in contact with suspected COVID patients and do not have a fever will
be admitted. Worshipers are asked to maintain six feet separation between arriving
parties. Please review the Self Screening Questions (see back) before arriving.
 Worshipers must wear masks, covering both nose and mouth, at all times while in
the church. We will have masks available, if needed. Hand sanitizer will be
conveniently located and you are asked to use some before entering the Sanctuary.
 Arriving parties will be seated by an Usher. Seating will be limited to six feet
between parties in the pews. Orders of worship will be placed in available seating
locations. Additional Orders of Worship will be available from the Ushers.
 The offering plate will be located at the back of the Sanctuary and offerings may
be placed while entering or exiting. On Communion Sundays, individual Sacraments
will be available at the rear of the church and should be picked up on entering.
 During the service, worshipers may respond softly during unison and responsive
readings and may hum or sing softly on the choral responses. They must leave their
masks on, mouth and nose covered.
 Following the service, worshipers will remain in their seats until directed to leave
by an Usher. They are asked to take their Orders of Worship to the back and place
them in the recycle bin or they may take them home as they exit the building.

